March 17, 2023

Subject: SB314 — Prohibiting the secretary of health and environment from requiring Covid-19
vaccination for children attending childcare facility and school

Disposition: Opponent
Testimony: Written Only

Dear Chair Senator Gossage and Member of the Committee,

I strongly urge you NOT to pass SB314! This bill does NOT protect the adults, since it removes
the protection for employees and nursing students. This bill only protects children from the
Covid-19 vaccination. | personally know Kansas citizens who do not want their children
vaccinated or they want to pick and choose which vaccinations their children receive.
Unfortunately, when it comes to obtaining an exemption, this bill removes the language
“without inquiring into the sincerity of the request”. Removing that language allows a person
to be harassed over their exemption request.

Senate Bill 314 protects big business, academia, and the hospital associations. Senate Bill 314
does NOT protect the Kansas citizens.

It is time to start looking out for the citizens of Kansas vs. listing to the money institutions. As
stated early, | strongly encourage you NOT to pass SB314!

Thank you for all your hard work, time, and consideration.

Fighting for Freedom,

Jannel Munk
Kansas Citizen
District 2



